
 

  

 

Temporary playground closure: Worth Park (270 Worth Blvd.) 

  

Effective until summer 2024  

  
The City of Vaughan is replacing the playground and the pathways at Worth Park, located at 270 
Worth Blvd. The new playground will include slides, climbers, swings and more.  
 
To safely complete the work, the park will be closed until summer 2024. These dates may be 
subject to change depending on weather conditions. Signage is in place to advise the community 
of the closure.  
 

The pathway connecting to Concord/Thornhill Regional Park (299 Racco Pkwy.) will remain open 
throughout construction. Sections of the pathway adjacent to the playground may be intermittently 
closed for minor repair work. These dates may be subject to change depending on weather 
conditions.  
 

After additional review, the City has determined that the basketball court at Worth Park can be 
maintained for several more years, and therefore will not undergo reconstruction at this time.  
 

Questions about the work can be directed to Alexis Moxley, Project Manager, at 
alexis.moxley@vaughan.ca. 
 
You can reach the City’s call centre, Service Vaughan, at 905-832-2281 or service@vaughan.ca. 
For after hours, call the dispatch office at 905-832-2281 and press 0. 
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